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Meeting of the Council Monday 8th July
MINUTES

1.
Attendance

Present:  Al Pattullo (Chair); Judith Thompson; Alisdaire Lockhart; David Deacon; Jim Stillie; Ian King; Cllr Elaine Thornton-Nichol; Cllr Gordon Edgar; PC Conal McEwan; 8 members of the public; 1 representative of local press
A minute’s silence was observed in memory of Caroline Cruikshank, who died last month.
AP paid tribute to Caroline as a valuable and hardworking previous member of this Council.  He will write to the family on behalf of CC.  The family had asked for no flowers at the funeral so the CC agreed to make a donation to a dementia charity in lieu of a wreath.
2. 
Apologies for absence - Kirsty Lovatt; George Irvine; Graham Easton; Cllr Caroline Penman
3.
Declarations of interest 

There were no declarations of interest which would not be covered elsewhere

4.
Minutes of the previous meeting

Approved as a true record – proposed JT, seconded DD
5.
Matters arising
(item 13)  


AP  – a viewfinder on Peat Law would require several permissions; designs to be made and costed; funding to be found.  This would be a long term project.
(item 15)  


AL – clarified his proposal regarding the erection of a memorial plaque at the Haining to mark the generous donation to the Community of the House and land and the gift of money which came with it.

AP – Haining Trust have been invited to come to the CC to outline their plans for the House and the Haining Estate a member of the Trust will attend a future meeting.
6.
Notice of Motion to co-opt new member Sue Bremner, 2 Bridgend, Yarrow Terrace, Selkirk TD7 5AS unanimously agreed. 
7.
Community Police Report

Presented by PC McEwan and also circulated  electronically
8.
William Wallace Selkirk Commemoration

Stuart Davidson, representing Selkirk BIDS, gave a presentation about the new signage proposed for the Auld Kirkyard site.  This will be in keeping with the style and quality of the recent signage erected in Market Place and at Lochcarron.  The precise content is still a work in progress and it will feature the historic significance of the site in relation to William Wallace.

 CC encourage BIDS to progress this scheme and to maintain their link with us.
AL reported on site meeting he attended with Sue Cook last week.  He will liaise with Stuart and BIDS over this.

9.
Local Improvements

IK – no new items, but hopes for progress on existing issues
GEd – congratulate CC on success in being awarded funding for repair to Victoria Hall fountain.
AP – there may be further issues in future with the fountain, which is beginning to lean, probably because of tree roots. 

It was noted, with satisfaction, that all the projects in Selkirk obtained the funding they applied for.

10.
Planning matters

IK – no new planning applications.
A7 Action Group meeting outlined plans for development of Faw Side wind turbines.  Although this is not in our immediate area, the transportation of the material via A68 – A7 will affect the town.  Also we should be concerned about any impact such developments have on the A7’s status as a tourist route.
Presentation by Nick de Burgh Whyte, Chair of Selkirk Community Shed

The Shed is now 1 year old and has been very successful.
Now looking to improve the premises at Goslawdales.  2 parts to this development – a double-glazed screen for the workshop; 2 small windows to be inserted in community room.  They have been granted planning permission for this work and have costed it (very economically!) at £5,600.  Can CC help?
AP – will contact Nick with links to various funding bodies that they can apply to.  If the Shed applies to CC with a bid for a specific project we can consider it.

11.
Open Forum

Sue Cook – wondered why minutes had not been added to website recently.  AP acknowledged responsibility and undertook to rectify.
Dougie Purves – enquired about the capacity of the burial ground.  GEd reassured him that it is adequate for foreseeable future needs.  DD informed the meeting that he has put in a note of interest to the Commonwealth War Graves Commission to be their contact for Selkirk. 
Dougie Purves – concerned about the state of footpaths at the old POW camp.  GEd doubtful that funding could be found for these.  IK drew DP’s attention to the small scheme projects fund.
12.
SBC Councillors’ reports

ET-N – Will take up the issue of the overgrowth on A7 footpath near High School

GEd – Reiterated good news about the localities bids fund success.  

Reminded everyone about the ongoing consultation about playparks and urged taking part. Consultation ends 19th August.
Police Community Action Team – report after 1 year of existence.  Other than parking issues, generally felt CAT had positive effect and a second team is being developed.

Inscribed Stones have now been replaced at the riverside.

Aware of ongoing problems with blocked drains.  We should compile a list for next meeting and he will take it forward.

13.
Treasurer’s report
JT – still awaiting payment of annual support grant but have been assured it is on its way.  Nothing else to report.
14.
Walking Festival

AP – 82% booked – very positive.  Councillors are invited to the opening event on Saturday evening 7th September, formal invitations will be sent but “save the date”.  Also remember there will be a ceilidh on the last evening, Friday 13th September.

15.
Selkirk Response Team

GEa absent – will report at next meeting
16.
Reports from sub-groups

Hill Management – IK – Nothing to report.  Accounts have been audited and a copy passed to JT
Blooming Selkirk – AP – Has put out appeal for more volunteers to help water hanging baskets with very poor response.  A couple of folk have been out with him for “training” but no firm, regular commitment which is what is needed.  At present only himself and GEa are watering.
17.
Chamber of Trade

CP – Will report at next meeting.
18.
Eildon Area Partnership

IK – brief report
19.
AOCB 

GEd & IK – brief report from Rural Transport Conference – very well attended and very informative.

AP – Will obtain details of criteria for Tesco community fund application.

IK – Selkirk Hill pamphlet needs to be reprinted - GEd to get it printed at SBC.

AP – Has had enquiry about naming the new bridge to Bannerfield.  Can we put it to consultation?

GEd – Toll banking consultation still active
ET-N – Reported on launch of children’s stories – Bannerfield Besties Book
20.
8.50pm - meeting closed.  

Date of next meeting Monday 2nd September 2019 at 7.00pm in Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
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